

September 4th, 2020

H.E. António Guterres
Secretary-General
United Nations
NY 10017, USA

Dear Mr. Secretary General,

I am pleased to confirm that Krajowy Instytut Kontroli Biznesowej (the National Institute of Business Control), based in Poland, supports the ten principles of the UN Global Compact with respect to human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption. With this commitment, we express our intent to support the Global Compact advancing these principles, and will make a clear statement of this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public. We also pledge to participate in and engage with the UN Global Compact in the following way(s):

We are fully determined to implement all Ten Principles of the United Nations Global Compact and develop our institution in sustainable and socially responsible way.

We want to specifically focus on implementation and sharing the best practices in the area of the UN GC Principle Ten: Anti-Corruption "Businesses should work against corruption in all its forms, including extortion and bribery".

Corruption and tax frauds are a significant problem for many EU-based companies. At the same time there are certain tools, which are not well known in the entrepreneurs community. One of them is the system of business controls as stipulated in the EU Council Directive 2010/45/EU "On the common system of value added tax as regards the rules on invoicing".

We are committed to provide guidance and support to private entrepreneurs in introduction of measures and internal procedures, which can be used in case of tax control conducted by the Customs and Tax Authorities in the European Union countries.

The KIKB has great expertise in tax control, has worked out a standard of business controls and is ready to share its knowledge to the benefit of businesses concerned.

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the submission of a Communication on Engagement (COE) that describes our organization's efforts to support the implementation of the ten principles and to engage with the Global Compact. We support public







accountability and transparency, and therefore commit to report on progress within two years of joining the Global Compact and every two years thereafter according to the Global Compact COE policy.

Sincerely yours,

Marek Zieliński

President of the Board